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This week, we have been so incredibly proud of all our year six children. They 
completed their end of year SATS tests over four days. All children came prepared for 
their tests and showed great determination and resilience throughout. They ended the 
week with celebrations in their classes. Thank you to our year 5 children too, who gave 
up their classroom and acted as ‘mini TA’s’ around the school supporting other 
classes. Year six have their residential to look forward to next. Well done year six!  
 
This week, we have also seen some great sporting events across school. Our reception 
children took part in a mini kicker’s tournament at Helsby High School and our 
reception and year 1 children had their first bikeability session this week. Some 
children rode a bike unsupported for the very first time!  
 
It has been great to see so many children attend our breakfast club over the last few 
weeks. Remember, breakfast club is available for only £2. Children can come into 
school at 7.45 and have breakfast with their friends. After school club is also available 
Monday-Thursday. Pease collect a form from the office or speak with me if you would 
like to find out more.  
 
Have a great weekend everyone.  
 
Mrs Callaghan  
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Uniform reminders 

 
In the summer term, pale blue gingham summer dresses may be worn in school 

Here is a reminder of correct school uniform. If parents have any unform that is now too small, we 
would like to start a uniform bank within school. If any items of uniform are too small, please wash 
them and send them into school and I will keep a running record of what we have available should 
there be any families in need.   

 
Item of 
clothing 

School agreed standard 

Shirt White buttoned cotton shirt 

 
Bottoms 

Mid or dark grey (not black) 
Trousers/skirt/shorts/pinafore dress 
Summer Term options: Shorts/light blue checked summer 
dress 

Jumper Navy blue with logo 
V Neck Jumper or cardigan  

Tie Navy and white diagonal striped  
Elasticated 

Shoes 
 

Sensible black flat school shoes or plain black trainers with 
no other colour/logo 

Socks White/grey/black 
Grey tights 

Nursery White polo top and grey or navy-blue joggers/leggings with  
Navy Blue school jumper or cardigan with Logo   

 
PE 

White plain t-shirt 
Navy blue shorts 
Black plimsolls 
Outdoor kit- Plain navy tracksuit bottoms/jumper and 
trainers.  

 
Please note that trainers are permitted under our uniform policy, but these must be 

plain black. PE kits should be in school every Wednesday as all children will have PE on 
this day. Children will be asked to wear one of the spare kits if full kit is not in school.  
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Learning this week… 

This week we were very happy to see Paddington bear return safe and well from his adventures in London. 
He even brought each of the children a very special postcard back for them to keep. We looked at the photos 
from his visit and took it in turns to hot seat each other, answering as if we were him. We have then focused 
on some of the sights of London, learning lots of facts about Big Ben, and designing our own medals that a 
King's guard might wear. Some of our Reception children represented our school for the first time in an 
inter-school mini-kickers competition. They really did us proud, showing great skill, resilience and excellent 
sportsmanship. They even let children in other teams have a go at kicking the ball if they weren't scoring 
much! On Thursday the 25th we would like to invite all parents to our EYFS teddy bears picnic in honor of 
Paddington heading off on a new adventure. This will be from 2:00pm onwards, more details will be sent 
home next week. Save the date! 
Miss Curtis 
This week Snowy Owls have been writing up their own invention stories. They have been trying hard to 
include all the language features spotted in the text in their own writing. In Maths this week we have been 
recapping our shapes and what properties they have. We went on a shape hunt and explored both 2D and 
3D shapes. We have continued with our new computing topic this week and explored how to take a good 
photograph. We thought about lighting, focus and taking both portrait and landscape pictures. Also linking 
with our class text we have been discussing our goals and dreams in PSHE this week and all children have 
thought of a goal and how they can achieve it. Keep up the great work Snowy Owls!  
 Miss Sands  
We have been focusing a lot this week on decimals in maths, we have been making links with money to 
provide a real life context. The children have been making and comparing different amounts in Year 3. Year 4 
have focused on ordering decimals with tenths and hundredths. The children have used bead strings to 
support their understanding. In English, we have been looking at a newspaper report based on an elusive 
whale spotting. The children have been looking at using apostrophes for possession as well as writing in 
standard English. The work we have been doing based on the style of writing and the features of a 
newspaper will support the children in writing their own newspaper report. In science, the children have 
been looking at the human body. This week we have learnt about all the different bones in the body and 
what the bones do. We have used a song to support us learning the different names and we will have a quiz 
online next week to see what the children have remembered. As part of our art based on sculptures, we 
have looked at how Greek pottery often tells a story. We have also started to make our own paper mache 
pots, these will be a model of the pots we will be making at the end of the unit using clay.   
Mrs Price 
Desert Owls have made me very proud this week. The Year 6 children have shown incredible resilience all 
week during your SATs tests. Each and every one of you should be thrilled with how well you have taken on 
the challenges of this week, and you have all showed great determination and dedication to your learning. I 
hope you all enjoyed  our celebration afternoon and are able to rest and relax at the weekend. The 
countdown to Menai begins now!  

Children in Year 5 have been working as Classroom Assistants in all of the other classes in the school 
during the SATS tests, and school staff have reported on how helpful you have all been. I am really 
looking forward to the whole class working together again. Well done everyone.' 

Mrs Hayes 
This week, we have been exploring  lots of different books in Tawny Owls. We have listened to our friends in 
year 5 read us lots of stories, as well as listening to some of our favourite stories on the interactive 
whiteboard. We have enjoyed having the year 5 children in class with us to help us with our learning. Our 
year 1 children enjoyed their bikeability session too. Well done everyone.  
 
Miss Pemberton 
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Attendance News  

 
 

 
 

 Stars of the week  
 
 

 Dojo Champions  
 

Nursery: Charlie 
Reception:  Veronica 

Year 1:  Evie 
Year 2: Rowan BB 

Year 3: Mason  
Year 4: Charlotte 
Year 5: McKenzie 

Year 6:  John 
RP: Freddie 

Nursery: Adam 
Reception: Levi 
Year 1:   Indianna 
Year 2: Phoebe  
Year 3: Malika 
Year 4: Harley 
Year 5:  Daisy 
Year 6:  All Year 6 
RP:  Jack 

Birthdays this week  
Jeff-James (8)  
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Events for Spring 1 Term 
 

Monday 17th April  School reopens at 8.40am  
Monday 24th April  Wear blue accessories and raise money for Type 1 Diabetes  
Monday 24th April 

9-10am 
SEND coffee morning led by Mrs Arnaud 
 

Tuesday 25th April  Year 1 and 2 Safety Central visits  
Wednesday 26th April  Mini Kickers event  

Friday 28th April  Own clothes day for donation of bottles for the tombola 
Monday 1st May   BANK HOLIDAY SCHOOL CLOSED  
Friday 5th May  Kings Coronation celebration from 2.30pm Families invited 

Children to wear red, white, and blue and donate a cake for the 
cake stall. Please see additional letter.  

 
Monday 8th May  BANK HOLIDAY SCHOOL CLOSED  

Tuesday 9th- May- 
Friday 12th May  

KS2 SATS week  

Monday 22nd May   SPORTS DAY 
EYFS/KS1- 9.10-10.00 
KS2- 2-3pm  
Weather permitting- More information has been sent out   

Monday 22nd May- 
Friday 2nd June  

KS1 SATS period 

Monday 10th and 
Tuesday 11th July  

Y6 transition days to Helsby High School  

Monday 17th July  End of year reports go home  
Thursday 20th July  School closes for summer at 1.15pm  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Our new Facebook page is now live. Please log on to see more.  
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